
utes JBCCC Meeting:  May 11, 2022 
 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Steve Berger, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

13 members present.  

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Previous Balance   $3,510.72 

    Income       1,496.00           

    Expenses         333.85    

      ======== 

   Balance    $4,672.87 

 

Motion to accept the treasurer’s report made by:        

     Tom Whitely 

     2nd by Joe Boyle 

     All in favor, motion carried 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the April 2022 meeting were read. 

    Motion to accept the secretary’s report made by: 

     George Kunkel 

2nd by Joe Curran, Sr. 

     All in favor, motion carried 

 

Report of membership – As of 5/11/22 there are 141 members 

                                           119 members have paid 2022 dues, 22 are unpaid.  

 

 

 

Old Business: 

 

July Picnic – After some discussion by members present it was decided that everyone would bring their own picnic 

lunch and beverages. This option was suggested so that everyone could enjoy themselves and there would be no 

issues if it rained or someone decided not to attend at the last minute. Recorded music would be provided along with 

the possibility of karaoke. Games were suggested and also to have a 50/50 drawing with door prizes. Joe Boyle made 

a motion to go with this option and seconded by Joe Barone. All in favor, motion carried. 

 

Dash Plaques - There was a lengthy discussion with Larry and the members present at the meeting regarding the 

style to be used for the Dash Plaques. The majority of the members opted for one car and date specific on the plaque. 

It was also decided to increase the quantity printed from 60 to 80. Joe Boyle made a motion to accept, Steve Berger 

seconded, all were in favor and motion carried. 

 

Door Prizes – Steve Berger reported that he received donations for door prizes from Advanced Auto, NAPA and 

Auto Zone all located on Blakeslee Blvd. In addition, Joe Barone said he had picked up 60 additional items and noted 

that we had enough for all of the cruises this year. It was suggested by Steve that we send a thank you note to these 

donors and include a dash plaque as a small token of our appreciation. JoAnne will send the thank you notes. 

 

 

New Business:, 

 

Larry attended the meeting via phone. He will set up an appointment at Mauch Chunk Bank in Albrightsville for 

signatures of the new officers. He will notify them of time and date. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

New Members – We received an application for 1 new membership 

 

Tom Barile from Pocono Lake, sponsored by Dave Curran 

 

Motion was made to accept the new member by: 

Dave Curran 

2nd by Joe Curran, Sr 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

 

Upcoming Events – These will be posted on the website 

 

Blue Mountain Cruise Drive In - May 15  

Carbon Search and Rescue First Annual Car Show – May 28 (Mahoning Valley Speedway) 

Veterans Wheel Car Show – June 4 

Franklin Car Show – June 5 

Palmerton Car Show – June 18 

St. Matthew Church of Christ Car Show – June 19 

Run with the Angels – June 28 

Rolling Cruise Palmerton - August 13 

Lansford Cruise – September 10  

 

Correspondence: 

 

Donation Received 

 

A $50.00 donation was received from Glenn & Marie Hrinkonich of Jim Thorpe in memory of Ken Downs. 

 

Joe Curran, Sr. presented a check for $35.00 for JBCCC winning first prize in the Lehighton Halloween Parade from 

the Lehighton Halloween Parade Committee. 

 

 

With there being no further business,  

 

A motion was made by George Kunkel to adjourn.  

2nd by Steve Berger 

 

All were in favor, motion carried. 

Meeting closed for business: 8:04 PM 


